## RECREATION CENTERS OF SUN CITY, INC.

## **Bowling Committee September 2, 2021**

The meeting was called to order by Chair Sue Wilson at 9:00am in the Lakeview Board Room.

**PRESENT:** Chair Sue Wilson, Co-Chair Darla Akins and Committee Members Bruce Lamb, Jim Powell, Sharon McCauley, Roger Beebe, Ron Shasteen,

**RCSC STAFF:** RCSC Retiring Director of Bowling Randy Johnson, RCSC Director of Bowling Mike Dirmyer

GUESTS: Kat Fimmel, Stella Van Ness, Karen McAdam

**APPROVAL OF PRIOR MEETING SUMMARY:** The Summary from the May 6, 2021 meeting was approved as presented.

**Mike Dirmyer, RCSC Director of Bowling:** Mike reported that the fall leagues are getting started and that the general response has been positive. People seem to be excited to get back to their leagues. The Summer No-Tap Tournament at Bell Lanes was a huge success. There will be a Scotch Doubles Tournament at Bell Lanes on September 26, 2021. This year a new beverage has been added to the menu at both bowling centers which is a hard seltzer.

**Bruce Lamb, USBC League Director:** Bruce reported that leagues are getting started and he is briefing them on new USBC rules at their start up meetings. He also mentioned a tournament being held at Lakeview Lanes on October 31, 2021.

**Roger Beebe, Sun City Bowling Association President:** Roger reported that he had contacted RCSC Director of Bowling about scheduling the two SCBA Tournaments and reached out to sponsors for their continued support. The SCBA Board of Directors will take the next couple of months to determine whether a Hall of Fame Tournament will be held and whether there is participation in the New Year's Eve Event.

**Old Business:** There was discussion about the presentation of the Specto System which is a bowling ball tracking system for the bowling centers. It records information about the bowling ball as it travels down the lane.

It was noted that the SCBA will not be giving out awards for the reduced participation leagues for the 2020 season.

**New Business:** Bruce Lamb is currently a bowling coach and asked about lowering the fees for bowling coaches. After some discussion and a few alternative suggestions for the coaching fees, it was decided to keep the current scheduled fees.

There was discussion on some repairs that are needing to be done at Lakeview Lanes and Chair Wilson informed the committee that arrangements were made to get the repairs done.

Next meeting: Thursday, October 7, 2021 at 9:00am - Lakeview Board Room.

**Adjournment:** The meeting adjourned at 9:25am.

Respectfully Submitted,

Roger Beebe, Acting Secretary